
The Mayor of the Youngtown Town Council finds that it is in the best interests of the Town 

and its community to cancel its public meeting on March 19, 2020, at 5:30 p.m., to assist with 

the minimization of the potential spread of COVID-19. 

The Town will also close its library and public restrooms starting tomorrow March 17, 2020 

until further notice. Town Hall will remain open at this time. Please do not come to Town 

Hall, if you have a fever, cough, shortness of breath, nasal congestion, runny nose, sore

throat, nausea, vomiting, diarrhea or otherwise feel ill. For public safety, we respectfully ask 

for your consideration. As a community, we all benefit from following State and Federal 

guidelines to stay home when ill and temporarily halt all public gatherings. This is the time to 

stay home and stay well. 

Future Council meetings may be conducted through technological means to benefit public 

health and safety. Information will be provided on the Town of Youngtown website at 

www.youngtownaz.org, on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Youngtown-AZ-

1433170460256653/ and Town Crier Boards. 

The Mayor hereby authorizes this action to serve the goal of protecting Town residents, staff, 

and in the interests of public safety. Please contact Nicole Smart at 623-933-8286 if you have 

any questions. 

POSTING CERTIFICATION OF THIS NOTICE 

The undersigned hereby certified that a copy of the attached notice and agenda were duly 
posted by 6:00 p.m. on March 16, 2020 in the Town's designated posting locations pursuant to 
Resolution No. 06-04 and on the Town's website. 

��� 
Nicole Smart, Town Clerk 
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